
Dear families…  

Hope you are well and coping at home during these difficult times.  

Parents’ worries and concerns: 

During our phone calls to check in with children, many parents have expressed worries and con-

cerns. We know that parents are struggling to balance home-schooling and working from home 

while at the same time keeping their own worries under control. Our daily lives have changed con-

siderably in recent weeks, and none of us are sure what tomorrow might bring. The nonstop news 

and coverage on social media (both truthful and fake) isn’t helping either. Therefore we wanted to 

offer some advice to you on how you can manage your worries at this difficult time.  

 Be careful what you read online. We all need to keep informed about what is going on and 

how to keep our families safe but if reading/watching this  information is adding to your 

stress levels, consider how helpful this really is. Our advice is to limit how long you spend 

reading/watching about the coronavirus and, if you feel anxious, take a break.  

 Rely on routines. Having a routine for both yourself and your children will help regulate 

your day and your ability to deal with the irregularity of life at this time. A daily routine is 

great but make sure the whole family knows how it works. Keeping to an routine and com-

pleting tasks will help keep you grounded. But with all things, moderation and common sense 

must prevail, so a little flexibility is good too.  

 Don’t compare yourself to others. Every family is different and will be able to work differ-

ently. Social media is a great place to get ideas but remember people often only share the 

good stuff! 

 Keep in touch. Technology can however be a great way to keep in touch with friends and 

family and that can help with feelings of isolation and anxiety. Set aside regular time for 

phone calls or video calling. 

 Talking is good. If your child wants to talk about coronavirus, encourage them to, keeping 

information simple and factual. Try to focus on positive stories about people working to keep 

everyone as safe as possible. Listening and praising them for sharing their worries can also 

help reduce anxiety. 

 And……….. Never lose sight that life is carrying on and things won’t stay like this forever.  

 

We recognise that for many parents dealing with their own anxiety is proving tricky and at the same 

time we recognise that the most powerful way to keep our children feeling secure is that their par-

ents remain calm and positive. Learning how to deal with these anxieties in a healthy way is para-

mount in ensuring the whole family becomes more resilient. As parents, we need to do our best to 

always react in a healthy way during these stressful times. Sharing your worries will help you feel 

less anxious or stressed. It's important to look after yourself! We all know that you're trying your 

best in an extremely challenging situation. Tell yourself that you're doing a good job, you are, and 

seek support from your friends, family or school when you need it.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week beginning 27th April 2020  



Supplementary Projects: 

The supplementary learning projects are now available on the website. They will be published on a weekly basis by each year 

group and give advice and tasks for the week. These are in a addition to the ‘Learning Projects’ that will continue to run in-

definitely.  These are not meant to overwhelm but instead to offer extra support and guidance where needed.  

Year 3 and Year 4 Supplementary Tasks available here 

Year 5 and Year 6 Supplementary Tasks available here 

Home Learning pictures & videos 

Please also keep sending in any home learning pictures or videos for our newsletter/website to the same address. Please be 

aware that pictures sent in may well find their way onto the school’s website or newsletter with children’s names etc. If 

you’d like to send art competition entries in or pictures of home learning but don’t want your child’s details attached to the 

picture, can you please specify this. 

We’ve started getting videos sent in. It seems an awful shame not to share!! Please click here to see 

Hometalk by Dialogue Works  

Hometalk chats by 'Dialogue Works' are a different way of learning - for everyone in the family! With lots of help and advice 

for parents for Home Learning . Please see our website by clicking here 

Art Competition Entries: 

Please keep sending in the ‘Art Competition’ entries to enquiry@rednalhilljuniors.com. We’ve really enjoyed looking through 

them.  

Take care and stay safe, 

https://www.rednalhilljuniors.com/parents-information/coronavirus-information-page/school-closure-learning-projects/year-4-and-year-4-learning-projects
https://www.rednalhilljuniors.com/parents-information/coronavirus-information-page/school-closure-learning-projects/year-5-and-year-6-learning-project
https://www.rednalhilljuniors.com/parents-information/coronavirus-information-page/coronavirus-information-page-2/whats-happening-at-home
https://www.rednalhilljuniors.com/parents-information/coronavirus-information-page/school-closure-learning-projects/hometalk
mailto:enquiry@rednalhilljuniors.com



